
CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 

Monday ~ Thursday 

9:00 a.m. ~ 12:00 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. ~ 4:00 p.m. 
 

Friday 

9:00 a.m. ~ 12:00 p.m. 
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First United Church of 

Christ  

248 Harding Way West  

Galion, OH  44833  

 

òUnited in Christõs Joy we  

welcome, love and serve alló 

Rev. Darrin Harvey 

 Minister 
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SUNDAY SERVICES 

 

Sunday School  

9:00 a.m.  

Worship Service  

10:00 a.m. 
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Dear Church,  

 

The month of March has five Sundays in it and they all 

happen to be in the season of Lent. April begins with Palm Sunday so 

I thought it would be an excellent idea to do a series of messages for 

our Lenten season that fit nice and neatly into the month of March - 

the question was what should we do? 

 

 

I struggled with this for a time before arriving at an answer while 

preparing for our transfiguration service that featured Dixieland 

music. In the transfiguration story, Jesus opens his heart for his 

disciples to see. Similarly in jazz music,  the performers share a bit of 

themselves while they play. While meditating on these things, I 

realized that God wants us to open our hearts so that God can dwell 

with us.  

 

I also realized that we donôt always open our hearts to God or to each 

other. In my experience here, we have the tendency to be private 

people with what is going on in our lives. While we shouldnôt force 

each other to share if we donôt want to, it does do us good to be 

people who are open with each other. I would like to encourage us to 

share with me or one another, if you are experiencing something in 

your life, both positive or negative. We are people meant to support 

and celebrate with one another in community. We can only benefit by 

prayer in a safe place, and that is what we wish to be - a safe place to 

express our emotions and be who we are.  

 

I also realized that this takes some practice to get more comfortable 

with one another. Just like jazz musicians who make things up as 

they go during improvisation, it still takes some practice in order to 

do this well. The next question is how should we do this? Well, the 

Bible provides us with an excellent means of expression through the 

Psalms. So, for our five Sundays in March, we are going to focus on 

a different Psalm every day. While we usually have a Psalm in the 

service as our opening call to worship, we donôt often use it as our 

 

COMMUNITY BREAKFAST UPDATE  

Thank you for your generous contributions to the Community  

Breakfast! Remember the breakfast is the last Sunday of every month! 

If you are donating breakfast items, please make sure that your items 

are at the church no later than the Friday before the  breakfast. There is 

a sign up sheet for donated items on the office window. This month we 

are serving hash & fruit. Last month we served 15 people outside the 

church. We are so happy we can help our neighbors in need!  

REMINDER , the breakfast is from 8am-9:30am. 

 

 

 

 

There are a wide range of emotions in the Psalms. They run the gamut 

of human feelings - joy, anger, love, wonder, thanksgiving, pleading, 

longing and confession. I have selected five Psalms for us to focus on 

during March - 51, 8, 13, 23 and 130. While this doesnôt exhaust the 

emotional examples represented in the Psalms, it does give us a good 

variety of different spiritual moods to explore.  

 

Our worship in March will be more intimate and introspective with a 

few different songs and ways of doing things. Itôs my hope that this will 

deepen our relationship with God and each other and help us to be  

better able to express what is in our hearts. As I said on February 23rd, 

if we donôt open our hearts, how can God come inside and make a  

difference?  

 

I look forward to seeing everyone soon during our Lenten journey. May 

God bless you and your families!  

 

Pastor Darrin  



CONSISTORY MEETING  

FEBRUARY 18, 2020  

 

 Larry Nigh will resume as Visitation Minister. 

The Mission Statement has been changed on the bulletin. 

      There is a new church logo.  The logo can be viewed on  

      Facebook. 

When the weather warms, Worner Roofing will fix the tile that   

fell off the roof and check if other roof repairs are needed. 

The computers of the financial secretary and the church  

      secretary will be updated/replaced between February 28-March 

      1, 2020. 

The office will have a new copier with a new 5-year lease for  

$20 a month less than had previously been paid. 

The COP (Communication Organizational Planning) 

Committee is active under Doug Stone. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  

We are pleased to announce our senior leadership for 2020: Sandy 

Powell, serving as Sr. Elder , our Sr. Deacon is Angie Brocwell and 

our Sr. Trustee is Kevin Cotsmire.   

 

 

 

 

 

The Sterrett Fund will contribute 

$48,000.We need to fill the keys 

to get the rest. Over $71,500 has 

been donated through February 29, 

2020. The balance due on the loan 

is now $47,194.  

 

The colored in keyboard on the right represents the progress in 

paying for our organ repair. Every $500 fills a key, and when all 

keyboards from bass to treble are filled we will be ñpaid off.ò 

Contributions of all sizes are appreciated. If your contribution is in 

honor or memory of someone, indicate that.  

Organ Repair  

     Payoff 

 

ORGAN FUND SUB SALE 

March 8th after service  ñtake home subsò will be available for sale. 

Sign up sheets are on the office window. You can choose a ham & 

cheese or a combo sub of ham, bologna & salami. Each sub is served on 

a hoagie bun and costs $6.00.   



  

1st: Dan Brown  

 Alana Burkhart 

5th: Jacob Bickert 

6th: Megan James 

 Ruth Ritchey 

7th: Steve Reynolds 

9th: Catherine Conklin 

 William Hiatt 

 Caleb Koschnick 

 Emery Shaffer 

10th: Thomas Bash 

11th: Katrina Harmon 

 Kathy Ketterman 

12th: Karissa Rinehart 

 Bill Shifley 

13th: Lauren Rudolph 

15th: Rachel Burgess 

 Sheila Eichhorn 

16th: Ayla McKibben 

 Lynae McKibben 

17th: Caitlin Koschnick 

 Susan Ness 

18th: Alan Mularski 

 Terry Snyder 

19th: Deanna Durham 

 Karen Rudolph 

 

21st: Amy Guinther 

 Talia Reid 

22nd: Jennifer Arbaugh 

 Brooklyn Black 

 John T. Miller 

24th: Gretchen Burdett 

 Fritz Durtschi 

 James Reid 

 Linda Swick 

 Bill Zimmerman 

26th: Brenda Neal 

27th: Kerri Koschnick 

28th: Judy Gibson 

30th: Keton Pfeifer 

          Mary Ann Heitzman 

 

7th: Dave & Gretchen Burdett 

18th: Thomas & Patricia Bash 

 David & Cariel Christman 

22nd: Gary & Janet Reynolds 

24th: Mike & Dedra Collins 

30th: Doug & Catherine Conklin 

 

 

 

HOSPITALIZATIONS   

Ellie Heiser; Jerri Mularski; Wendy Fetherolf 

 

DEATH   
1st UCC extends sympathy to the family of Barbara Treisch. 

Barbara passed away February 9, 2020. Please keep her family 

in your thoughts and prayers.  

MEMORIAL SERVICE  

There will be a Memorial Service for Barbara Treisch on 

March 15th at 1:00 p.m. in the sanctuary.  

 



   Week of March 1st: 

Sun. Jer. 6:9-15 

 1 Cor. 6:12-20 

 Mark 5:1-20 

Mon. Jer. 7:1-15 

 Rom. 4:1-12 

 John 7:14-36 

Tue. Jer. 7:21-34 

 Rom. 4:13-25 

 John 7:37-52 

Wed. Jer. 8:4-7, 18-9:6 

 Rom. 5:1-11 

 John 8:12-20 

Thu. Jer. 10:11-24 

 Rom. 5:12-21 

 John 8:21-32 

Fri. Jer. 11:1-8, 14-17 

 Rom. 6:1-11 

 John 8:33-47 

Sat. Jer. 13:1-11 

 Rom. 6:12-23 

 John 8:47-59 

Week of March 8th: 

Sun. Jer. 14:1-9  

 (10-16) 17-22 

 Gal. 4:21-5:1 

 Mark 8:11-21 

Mon. Jer.16:(1-9) 10-21

 Rom. 7:1-12 

 John 6:1-15 

Tue. Jer. 17:19-27 

      Rom. 7:13-25 

 John  6:16-27 

Wed. Jer. 18:1-11  

 Rom. 8:1-11 

 John 6:27-40 

Thu. Jer. 22:13-23 

 Rom. 8:12-27 

 John 6:41-51 

Fri. Jer. 23:1-8 

 Rom. 8:28-39 

 John 6:52-59 

Sat. Jer. 23:9-15 

 Rom. 9:1-18 

 John 6:60-71 

Week of March 15th: 

Sun. Jer. 23:16-32 

 1 Cor. 9:19-27 

 Mark 8:31-9:1 

Mon. Jer. 24:1-10 

 Rom. 9:19-33 

 John 9:1-17 

Tue. Jer. 25:8-17 

 Rom. 10:1-13 

 John 9:18-41 

Wed. Jer. 25:30-38 

 Rom. 10:14-21 

 John 10:1-18 

Thu. Jer. 26:1-16 

    (17-24) 

 Rom. 11:1-12 

 John 10:19-42 

Fri.   Jer. 29:1(2-3) 4-14 

 Rom. 11:13-24 

 John 11:1-27 

Sat. Jer. 31:27-34 

 Rom. 11:25-36 

 John 11:28-44 

March  
    Week of March 22th: 

Sun. Zech. 9:9-12 

 1 Tim. 6:12-16 

 Matt. 21:12-17 

Mon. Jer. 11:18-20 

 12:1-16(17) 

 Phil. 3:1-14 

 John 12:9-19 

Tue. Jer. 15:10-21 

 Phil. 3:15-21 

 John 12:20-26 

Wed. Jer. 17:5-10, 

 14-17(18) 

 Phil. 4:1-13 

 John 12:27-36 

Thu. Jer. 20:7-11 

 (12-13) 14-18 

 1 Cor. 10:14-17; 

      11:27-32  

 John 17:1-11  

       (12-26) 

Fri. Gen. 22:1-14 

 1 Peter 1:10-20 

 John 13:36-38 

Sat. Ex. 2:23-3:15 

 1 Cor. 13:1-13 

 Mark 9:14-29 

        Week of March 29th: 

      Sun.   Ex. 12:1-14 

     John 1:1-18 

     Luke 24:13-35 

      Mon. Jonah 2:1-10 

    Acts 2:14,22-32 

    John 14:1-14 

      Tue.  Isa. 30:18-26 

    Acts 2:36-41 

        (42-47) 

    John 14:15-31 

     Wed.  Micah 7:7-15 

     Acts 3:1-10 

     John 15:1-11 

     Thur.  Ezek. 37:1-14 

    Acts 3:11-26 

    John 15:12-27 

      Fri.    Dan. 12:1-4,13 

    Acts 4:1-12 

    John 16:1-15 

      Sat.   Isa. 25:1-9 

    Acts 4:13-21 

        (22-31) 

   John 16:16-33 

    



ALTAR FLOWERS  

Please sign the ñFlower Chartò 

on the bulletin board outside 

the church office.  

 

RADIO BROADCASTS 

The cost is $70.00 per 

broadcast. Please sign the chart 

posted on the bulletin board 

outside the church office. 

Listen on WBCO FM 107.5 

on Sunday from 9:00am-

10:00am. 

 

PRAYER CHAIN  

For prayer requests please call 

the office at 468-4380. 

 

 

CARING CORNER  

We continue to have cards to sign 

in the Caring Corner. If you know 

of any member, friend or relative 

who could benefit from visits or 

cards, please let the office know! 

Also, please continue to fill  the 

pull tab jar. Little things mean a lot, 

so save those tabs for the Ronald 

McDonald House! 

 

FOOD PANTRY  

Soups, crackers, pastas & peanut 

butter are needed. There are 

containers at both entrances to the 

sanctuary. 

 

GENESIS FRIENDS 

Genesis Friends will meet on Mar. 16th at 7:00 p.m. in the 

lounge. The ladies will enjoy an Easter Bible Study with 

Barb Nigh  & will be packing boxes for college & military  

members.  



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      

 

 

 

 

    

1 

    9:00am Sunday School 

  10:00am Worship Service 

 

2 

5:30pm Drivers Ed 

3 

8:00am WIC 

5:30pm Drivers Ed  

4 

      5:30pm Drivers Ed                                           

      6:30pm Bell Choir 

7:30pm  Senior Choir 

5 

530pm Drivers Ed 

7:00pm 12-Step 

6 

        8:00am WIC 

7 

 

Daylight savings time 

8 

  9:00am Sunday School 

 10:00am Worship Service 

      11:00am Sub Sale   

 

9 

 

     5:30pm Drivers Ed  

10 

 

      8:00am Head Start 

    5:30pm Drivers Ed  

  

11         

8:00am WIC 

        5:30pm Drivers Ed  

6:30pm Bell Choir 

7:30pm Sr. Choir 

 

12 

    4:00pm Head Start 

    5:30pm Drivers Ed 

     7:00pm Finance 

      7:00pm 12-Step 

 

13 

 

 

14 

 

 

15 

   

    9:00am Sunday School 

  10:00am Worship Service 

  1:00pm Barb Treisch  

            Memorial. 

16 

 

7:00pm Genesis Friends 

17 

 

       7:00pm Consistory 

18 

8:00am WIC 

6:30pm Bell Choir 

7:30pm Sr. Choir 

19 

 

5:00pm Outreach Meal 

7:00pm 12-Step 

 

20 

 

           8:00am WIC 

 

 

21 

 

 

22      

  9:00am Sunday School 

10:00am Worship Service  

11:00am Holy Joeôs Potluck 

 

23 

      9:00am Census 

     7:00pm COP Meeting 

24 

        9:00am Census 

       7:00pm Elders 

25 

8:00am WIC 

9:00am Census 

6:30pm Bell Choir 

7:30pm Sr. Choir 

26   

 

      7:00pm 12ïStep 

 

27     

          

        8:00am WIC 

 

28 

 

Gledhill (DR)  1-4pm 

     

 

 

 29   

  8:00am Community  

                  Breakfast 

  9:00am Sunday School 

10:00am Worship Service  

30 

 

      7:00pm Mission  

31     

2020  



MARCH 19, 2020 

   MARCH 8, 2020 

HEARTFELT THANKS  

 
Dear Rev. Harvey & First UCC Members,  

I would like to thank everyone who came to visiting hours and 

Momôs funeral. She would have been touched by so many of 

you being there. Many thanks to Rev. Harvey, Adair, Jennifer 

Arbaugh and the luncheon committee. All your caring has 

helped me through this difficult time.  

 

Trudy (Conklin) Dewitt & family 

 

Dear First UCC,  

To all the members & ladies of the kitchen who helped with 

food. We wanted to give all of you a big THANK YOU! The 

meal was wonderful & full of love. Mom would have loved all 

of it. Thank you all for all the prayers and thoughts. 

Twila & Dan Hiatt and all the Conklin family  

 

Dear First UCC,   

I just want to thank everyone who helped with the funeral 

service & luncheon for my mom, Mary Conklin. Mom would 

have been so touched by all the people who came and helped to 

honor her.  

Sincerely,   

Teresa (Conklin)  Perkey 

 

The Scholarship Committee would like to extend a big ñThank 

Youò for everyoneôs participation in the February 16th ñSoups 

& Sweets Fundraiser.ò  We raised $790.00! 

First UCC Scholarship Committee 



 

 
BLANKETS   

Thank you to everyone that generously donated to the Church World 

Service Blanket program.  With your help we donated 282 blankets to 

people all over the world who may have a need for shelter or warmth. 

Thank you for your support.  

HOLY JOEôS   

This year we will have a potluck on March 22nd after service for Holy 

Joeôs Mission. Dust off your favorite potluck recipe and join your 

church family for a meal and fellowship as we celebrate Holy Joeôs 

Mission of coffee and comfort to our service men overseas. All monies 

donated will be used to purchase coffee for our troops. Mark your  

calendar and join us for lunch on the 22nd.  

FELLOWSHIP & OUTREACH MEAL   

Our next Fellowship and Outreach Meal will be on Thursday, March 

19th at 5:00 p.m.  Check the signup sheet outside the office to see what 

our dessert bakers can provide this month. Our February meal fed 65 

hungry people! We hope to see you all on the 19th! 

EASTER FLOWERS   

Enclosed with this monthôs Visitor is the sign up sheet for Easter 

flowers.  The cost of each flower is once again $12.00 and any proceeds   

over the purchase price will go to United Church Homes.  If you donôt 

care to purchase a flower but would like to donate to UC Homes, please 

place your gift in an envelope and put it in the offering plate or leave it 

in the church office.  Our sanctuary will look beautiful and we will be 

supporting United Church Homes.  

BUCKETS & PERSONAL CARE KITS   

Itôs time to fill the Buckets & Personal Care Kits again. Watch the  

Deaconôs benches on March 29th to pick up a bucket or bag to fill. This 

is our April mission & the buckets & kits need to be returned to the  

office no later than April 19th so that they can be turned in at the Asso-

ciation Spring Conference on April 25th in Wapakoneta, Ohio. Last 

year we filled 34 buckets and 38 personal care kits. Letôs see if we can 

top that count this year! 

             EASTER LILIES AND TULIPS  
 

   

 

Flowers are available at the cost of $12.00 each. Please fill in the 
order form below and return it, along with payment, to the church 
office or place it in  the offering plate.  

 

                 Florist deadline for orders is March 27th.  

                    Please use one form per order.  

 

I would like to order:  ____ Lily(s) 
 

                                  ____Tulip(s)   ____Hyacinths(s) 

 

c  In Honor Of __________________________________ 

 

          OR 

 

c  In Loving Memory Of __________________________ 

 

          OR 

 

c  To The Glory of God 

 

 

Given By _______________________________________ 

  

c  I will leave my flower for church use. 

 
 

c  I will deliver my flower to a shut-in.          

 

 _ _________________________________________ 

(Name of shut-in) 



Fairhaven Community 

Volunteer Service Group Newsletter 

February 17, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Barb Nigh. 

Devotions were given by Upper Trinity. 

Roll Call: Volunteers - 18, Guests - 2, Staff - 3 

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read. 

Correspondence was read thanking the group for the Christmas  

stockings made and filled for the residents. 

Treasury - $1,223.62 

Gift Shop - $3,509.89 

Bingo Cup - $18.00 

 

VSG Business: 

A handout asking for recomendations for scholarship recipients was 

distributed. 

The committee for Harvest Fest will meet following the April 20th 

meeting. 

The March meeting will host a Bake Sale.  The tables will be in the 

hallway and will need volunteers to person the tables.  All sales will be 

by donations and will be open from set up prior to the meeting until 

bingo. 

A reminder of Alissa Clouse's upcoming Fairhaven Community Benefit 

Presentation was made. 

Volunteer Recognition Day was scheduled for April but due to a  

conflict has been changed.  Instead, it will be flipped with May.   

Therefore, the April meeting will be devotions given by Tiffin Trinity, a 

potluck following the meeting, followed by resident bingo with VSG 

furnishing cupcakes.  The May meeting will be Volunteer Recognition 

Day with devotions given by the Staff, lunch being furnished, and no 

resident bingo. 

 

 

Staff: 

Jean Smith was introduced as the new Fairhaven Administrator.  She 

joined Fairhaven January 28th. 

Karen, Director of Nursing, shared that they are continuing to deal with 

the flu at Fairhaven.  They are also running a trial with a vitals machine 

which should be a time saver allowing the nurses to spend more time 

with their patients. 

Becky Blocksom shared that she hopes to have a "new recruits" day for 

new volunteers to get together to visit and receive specific guidelines of 

what specifically needs to be done.  She said that there have been five 

new volunteers since the first of the year. 

She then closed the meeting with "The Way" and prayer. 

The next meeting will be March 16th at 10:30.  Devotions will be given 

by Marion First with a sack lunch following the meeting.  Those fur-

nishing pies for the residents following bingo are: Lydia Guthrie, 

Donna Randell, Jean Meck, Marlene McDaniels and Jean Pratt. 

DID YOU KNOW?  

This year Fairhaven Community, one of our United Church Homes,  

is celebrating 100 years of service in Wyandot County.  Fairhaven  

offers a high level of benevolent care along with signature memory care  

programs.  Fairhaven promises to provide for its residents, even after 

they outlive their resources.  In fact, 70% of Fairhaven residents need 

extra financial support from the larger community.  If you are interested  

in learning more about Fairhaven Community or how you can help, 

brochures are available on the Deacons' benches and at the Caring  

Corner.  Thank you. 

Bible Easter Trivia answers: 

1: Donkey                                                   7: Simon of Cyrene 

2: 3 times            8 : Purple  

3: Malchus            9:: Linen Clothes  

4: Passover           10: Angel  

5: Vinegar           11:  Joseph  

6: 30            12: 40 Days 

 



 

Blankets Are Given In Loving Memory Of: 

Grant Michael Brocwell by Dave, Angie, Jessica & Abbie Brocwell 

Herb & Carole Brown by Philip & Sundie Brown 

Allen & Mary Conklin by Doug & Cathy Conklin 

Mary Conklin by Bruce & Betty Angell 

Mary Conklin by Dale & Carol Miller 

Mary (Deppen) Court by her siblings, their families & extended  

families 

Anna & Howard Deppen by their children, grandchildren & great-

grandchildren 

John & Arleine Deppen by their siblings, nieces, nephews & extended 

families 

Rev. Paul Deppen by his nieces, nephews & extended families 

Betty Durtschi by the Fritz Durtschi family 

Kaylee Eichhorn by Keith & Judy Eichhorn 

Carol Flick by Bruce & Betty Angell 

Gene & Mary Goldsmith by Sandy Keller & Lynne Goldsmith  

Byrdell & Ginny Goldsmith by Sandy Keller & Lynne Goldsmith  

Grandma & Grandpa Goldsmith by Sandy Keller & Lynne Goldsmith 

Jeff Goldsmith by Sandy Keller & Lynne Goldsmith  

Larry Goldsmith by Lynne Goldsmith 

Our parents by Don & Rhonda Harvey 

Catherine James by Ken & Evelyn Feik 

Delnore & Pete Goldsmith by Sandy Keller & Lynne Goldsmith  

Charlie & Mary Grant by Sandy Keller & Lynne Goldsmith  

Joyce Hollingsworth by Philip and Sundie Brown 

Loved ones by Tom & Deb Jeffers 

Roger Keller by Sandy Keller 

Arpad & Teresa Kiss by Mission Committee 

Clarence & Florence Koehler by Ranee Fox  

Our parents: Joel & Ethel Sames & Elmo & Genevie Koschnick by 

Jack & Barb Koschnick 

BLANKET DONATIONS  

20 20  

Blanket Sunday is a yearly Missionôs campaign to purchase blankets, 

through Church World Service, to give shelter and warmth to disaster 

victims. We thank each one of you for your generous and ñwarmingò 

donation. 

Blanket donations are listed in alphabetical order by the last name of 

the person the donation is given for. If a name is not specified, the  

donation is listed by the donorôs last name. 

 



In Memory continued: 

Stan & Anna Mae Morris by Philip & Sundie Brown 

Kyle Morrissey by Philip & Sundie Brown 

Charles, Ruth & Linda Neal & Don Hayes by Dan & Pam Hayes 

Robert T. Orth by the Rudolph family 

Donna Paull by Don & Rhonda Harvey 

Cloyd & Mildred Rhinehart by Dorothy Rhinehart 

Don Rhinehart by Dorothy Rhinehart 

Daniel R. Ritchey by his children, grandchildren & great-

grandchildren  

Susan Ritzhaupt by Dorothy Rhinehart 

Paul & Cille Schoen by Sandy Keller & Lynne Goldsmith  

Kelly Rene Schreck by Doug & Carole Schreck 

Our son, Randy & our parents by Gary & Martha See 

Mindy Sheriff by the Fritz Durtschi family 

Anne Marie Shifley by grandmothers, all her aunts, uncles & cousins 

Anne Marie Shifley by her parents, Terry & Lee Anne & brother, Hal 

Shifley  

Wilbur & Veda Shifley by Kevin & Kelly Spore 

Joyce A. Spore by Gail A. Spore 

Joyce Spore by Kevin & Kelly Spore  

Nick & Stephanie Supron by Doug & Cathy Conklin 

Ellis Swick by Ruth Swick 

Barb Thompson by Bruce & Betty Angell 

Ora Tracht by Dale & Carol Miller  

Richard Wiggins by Dorothy Wiggins 

Harold & Thelma Zimmerman by their family 

Blankets Are Given In Honor Of: 

Megan Brown by Philip & Sundie Brown 

Brayden, Isaac, Trevor, Brooklyn, Emma, Leah, Henry, Brick & Maybe 

by Christine Coe  

Elly, Joanna, Levi, Doran & Jemma by Dan and Lisa Eichhorn 

Matthew & Erin, Sarah & Mark, Adam & Cait by Dan & Lisa Eichhorn 

Our Service Men & Women by Dan & Lisa Eichhorn 

My 6 great-grandchildren by Ruth Essex 

Our grandchildren by Ken & Evelyn Feik 

In Honor continued: 

Our family by Wendy & Darrin Harvey 

Chuck & Maureen Neal & family; Gary & Brenda Neal & family & 

Wilma Hayes & family by Dan & Pam Hayes 

Our children, grandchildren & great-grandchildren by Jim & Ellie 

Heiser 

Douglas & Amanda Harvey by Don & Rhonda Harvey 

Our children & grandchildren: Travis, Kerri, Caleb, Caitlin, Tyler, 

Janelle, Marissa, Madisson & Mathis by Jack & Barb Koschnick 

My family by Marlene McDaniels 

Our grandson, Vance Palmer by Philip & Sundie Brown 

Dom Pittman by Mom & Todd 

Ruth (Ricker) Ritchey by her children, grandchildren & great-

grandchildren 

Our children & grandchildren by Gary & Martha See  

The music makers of UCC by John & Stephanie Sikora & Red Cline 

Our family by Rev. Brad & Cindy Smith  

Loren, Annie, Kate, & Kassidy & Linnea Stone; Leslie, Michael, Evan 

& Elin Swartzbaugh by Douglas & Mary Ann Stone 

Paul Sulser by Mom & Dad 

Blankets Are Given To The Glory Of God By: 

Sue Bloom 

Dan & Marci Brown 

The Court Family 

Kevin & Beth Cotsmire 

Genesis Friends 

Ken & Nancy Green 

Don & Rhonda Harvey 

Mary Ann Heitzman 

Brad & Stacey Hocker 

Carol Moran 

Alan & Jerri Mularski 

Gary & Brenda Neal 

Ruth Ritchey 

Bill & Lynne Shifley 


